

Via email: Rob.Flack@pc.ola.org

November 29, 2024

To: Hon. Rob Flack, Ministry of Agriculture, Food & Rural Affairs

Re: Request for Support - Increase Tile Drain Loan Limit

Please be advised at its meeting held on November 13, 2024, Council of the Township of Oro-Medonte passed the following resolution supporting the Township of Adelaide Metcalfe's request that the Province consider increasing the maximum annual Tile Drain Loan Limit:

Be it resolved that the staff recommendations with respect to the items listed under "Consent Agenda Correspondence" be adopted as printed:

d) Correspondence dated October 22, 2024, from the Township of Clearview and Correspondence dated March 22, 2024 from the Township of Adelaide Metcalfe re: Request for Support - Increase Tile Drain Loan Limit.

Staff Recommendation: Receive, Support, Advise Under the Mayor's Signature.

Yours sincerely,

Randy Greenlaw

Mayor /vc

Cc:

Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) Rural Ontario Municipal Association (ROMA) All Ontario Municipalities